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As you know, the Scientific Working Group on Dog and Orthogonal Detector Guidelines 

(SWGDOG) has published guidelines for the selection of K-9 handlers, and the North Carolina 

Justice Academy refers to these guidelines in its K-9 Legal Issues course materials. Among the 

qualifications indicated as “necessary for success” for a canine handler is integrity. The 

guidelines further state that the “[c]andidate must possess uprightness of character and soundness 

of moral principle.” This individual’s violent and abusive behavior toward his loyal K-9 partner 

indicates a serious lack of judgment and decency—qualities that the public demands and K-9s 

deserve from their human partners in law enforcement. 

 

We hope you will agree that this officer’s conduct is unacceptable. PETA respectfully asks that 

the NCPDA immediately and permanently revoke his handler’s certification. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration and for everything that you do to keep our 

communities safe. I look forward to hearing from you and can be reached at 757-962-8338 or 

DaphnaN@peta.org. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Daphna Nachminovitch 

Senior Vice President 

Cruelty Investigations Department 
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